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Sunday School: 

Teachers and students have been meeting from 9:20-

10:05 in their classrooms with masks.  

Unfortunately, at this time, they are not singing.  

Annual Church Bazaar 
*It will look a little different this year* 

 Sunday, October 4 11:30pm-3pm 
11:45 am : Country Store opens 

Various auction items will be available 

Raffle: 1st place – Queen size quilt (Log Cabin Star), 2nd place - $75, 3rd place - $50 
*If you have anything you would like to donate please notify the ladies. 

 

The Youth will be serving food. Chicken & brat dinners. Drive through available!  

 

THE 
NEWSLETTER 

 

 
 

*Upcoming Worship service  

details will be decided at the Council 

meeting. Watch the church Facebook 

group and your email for details. 
 

*Livestreamed services from Strum will be at 10:30 am http://www.immanuel-strum.com/livestream.html  

 

Council Meeting is Tuesday, October 6 at 7 p.m. 
 

http://www.immanuel-strum.com/livestream.html


YOU! Are God’s Chosen People for the World 

In the sacrament of Holy Baptism, we are chosen by God to be the holy and beloved sons and daughters of God 

on earth.  Just like Jesus was declared to be the Son of God by God’s voice from heaven when John the Baptist 

baptized Jesus in the Jordan, in our baptism we are declared to be sons and daughters of God, filled with the 

same Spirit that descended on Jesus. We are chosen to be sons and daughters in Christ for the world. With the 

guidance of the Holy Spirit we are the body of Christ in the world for the sake of God’s love for the world. We 

ARE God’s chosen people! 

As Godôs chosen ones, holy and beloved, clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, 

humility, meekness, and patience. Bear with one another and, if anyone has a complaint 

against another, forgive each other; just as the Lord has forgiven you, so you also must 

forgive. Above all, clothe yourselves with love, which binds everything together in perfect 

harmony. (Colossians 3:12-14) 

In his letter to the Colossians, the Apostle Paul writes, that we get to put on, be clothed with, the attributes of 

Christ when he walked the earth: compassion, kindness, humility, meekness, patience, forgiveness, and above 

all, love. With all of these we get to be the holy and beloved sons and daughters of God in the world to show 

God’s love for the world.  

And, let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, to which indeed you were called in the one 

body. And be thankful. Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly; teach and admonish one 

another in all wisdom; and with gratitude in your hearts sing psalms, hymns, and spiritual 

songs to God. And whatever you do, in word or deed, do everything in the name of the Lord 

Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through him. (Colossians 3:15-17) 

Furthermore, we get the Word and peace of Christ to rule and dwell in our hearts, which keeps us in harmony 

with God, each other, and the world. Because we have been baptized into Christ, the word of Christ dwells in 

our hearts to sing with gratitude the psalms, hymns, and spiritual songs to God. AND, everything we do in word 

and deed is to be done in the name of Jesus, giving thanks to God who loves the whole world through Jesus, and 

now, also through God’s chosen sons and daughters in Baptism, that is, all Christians in the world, for the 

world.  

Therefore, as we work together: AT worship, outdoor and eventually indoors; AT the WELCA Bazaar on Oct. 

4
th
; AT teaching our children the stories of God’s love for the world during Sunday School and Confirmation 

classes; AT gathering our youth, pre-confirmation and post-confirmation, to study and reflect on God’s Word 

and then put that Word into action with projects and events in the church and community (Thank you to Jessica 

and Kevin Berg who heard Godôs call and stepped up to lead our youth); AT the women quilting, putting 

together health kits and school kits, etc.(You should take a look in the sanctuary!); We are doing in word and 

deed what needs to be done in the name of Jesus. We are God’s chosen people in the world and for the world.  

Thank you, O God, for choosing us to be your holy and beloved people like Jesus was your holy and beloved 

Son. Fill us with the Word and Spirit of Christ, so that we will always show the world, the love you have for all 

of us. Make our words and actions come together in perfect harmony in the name of Jesus, Amen.    

           Pastor Ahles 



We welcome everyone 
to coffee hour 

Wednesdays at 10 am  
in the church 

basement.  Join us for 
coffee and chats!  

 

Elk Creek Lutheran Church Council Meeting -- 
September 1, 2020 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Keith Nelson at 
7:10 PM.  Members present were: Pastor Valerian Ahles, Jan 
Berg, Tom Johnson, Rhonda Koval, Keith Nelson, Lindsey 
Nelson, Lori Nelson, Tim Radatz, Becky Rongstad, and Stephanie 
Rumstick. 

 
Devotions and Prayer -- Pastor began by reading Psalm 22: 6-9 and then reflected on the meaning of the 1st Article of 
the Apostleôs Creed. He asked us to consider how we care for earth and how we hope to leave it for future generations. 
He added that these questions also apply to our church.   
Secretaryôs Report -- Rhonda  made a motion to approve the August Minutes with the amendment of 1,806 in place of 
18,006 [the church used 1,806 gallons]; Tim seconded; motion passed.  
Treasurerôs Report -- was presented by Keith with information provided by Haukeness Financial Service. After 
discussion, Tim made a motion to move $10,000 from the General Checking Account into the Building Fund Checking 
Account; Becky seconded; the motion passed. Becky will handle the necessary paperwork. Keith noted that he had been 
told that repaying the PPP loan may not be necessary. Karin from Haukeness Financial Service has been documenting 
the payments which have been made using PPP funds. Keith will keep on top of this. Stephanie made a motion to 
approve the Treasurer's Report as presented; Rhonda seconded; the motion passed. 
Elk Creek Lutheran Church Accounts  (* after transaction change) 
 

¶ General Checking Account -  $16,377.01 

¶ General Savings Account   -  $38,517.71 

¶ CD 4145 -  $10,269.85 

¶ Building Fund Checking -  $24,136.27 

¶ Memorial Fund -  $3,541.70 
 

Joint Parish Financial Accounts 
Assets Elk Creek Immanuel Total 
Beginning Balance -  $ 8,646.75 $ 12,295.24 $ 20,941.99 
Payments - $ 3,059.01 $ 4,588.50 $ 7,647.51 
Ending Balance - $ 5,587.74 $ 7,706.74 $ 13,294.48 
Pastorôs Report --  
Pastor said he and Christine had enjoyed and appreciated the 2 weeks of peaceful vacation. Since then, he has 
conducted 2 outdoor worship services and 2 live stream services. He attended 2 Coffee Fellowships at the church on 
Wednesday morning and participated in 2 Zoom Dairyland Conference Pastorôs Text Study Meetings. Pastor provided 
Holy Communion during 1 home visit and had 3 additional visits with shut-ins. Pastor delivered 8 Daily Devotions on 
Facebook and had phone visits with 14 family units. He had prepared and delivered Confirmation class to Noah Filla and 
collected the completed lessons earlier that day. Noah is now caught up. He was in the process of setting up meetings 
with the parents and the students who were eligible to be in this yearôs First Communion class. The group will meet on 
Sept. 12 and 19. He attended the graveside service for Ronald Clegg and was a support to the family. The Service was 
conducted by Laverne Schafer. He said that the next Joint Council Meeting will be held on Sept. 15. 
Pastor noted that he had recently spoken with Barb Hammer about the damage around her home from the recent storm. 
He wondered if we could possibly help her remove the downed trees and brush as a Godôs Work, Our Hands project. 
After discussion, the men agreed to look into this and to report back. 
Pastor Ahles can be reached at [cell] 533-0939 or [parsonage] 694-2427. 
WELCA Report -- We have been looking at carpet samples, but no decision has been made.  
The Annual Bazaar will be held on October 4. Lindsey will check for a possible auctioneer. Kellen Nelson has offered to 
host it in his pole shed if the weather is bad. Nicole Nelson will take photos of the items and post them on the Bazaarôs 
Event page on FaceBook. This means the items need to be delivered to the church at least a few days before the Bazaar. 
[On Sept. 6, the Womenôs Group asked that all items be at the church by Sept.27 -- Sept. 30 at the latest.] Lori will make 
the signs. Jan and Stephanie are hoping to create baskets of items for the (Chinese) ñNorskò Raffles. The Youth Group 
will serve food. Lindsey has obtained a Thrivent Grant to help pay for the necessary food. Quilt Raffle Tickets are currently 
available. It was noted that help will be needed to set up the tables, etc. beforehand and to take everything down 
afterwards. 
Becky was contacted by the Friends of Fostering Success at UW-Stout. This group works with young adults who have 
aged out of the Foster Care system and who are students at Stout. Since these young people do not have families to help 
them furnish their dorm rooms, they requested quilts from the WELCA. On Sept. 2, 15 quilts were delivered by Jan Berg 
and her sister. In addition, an additional 6 quilts are being sent to Sleep In Heavenly Peace and numerous dog and cat 
beds have been delivered to the Humane Society. 



 Youth Group -- Kevin and Jessica Berg met with the Council to present their vision for the Youth Group. After 
introducing themselves and explaining how they chose to become involved with leading the Youth Group, they said they 
liked the idea of raising their and the churchôs children with God. They have been provided with a list of the possible 
participants. At this time, they were introducing themselves to the parents of the 7th-12th-graders and hoped to have a 
meeting with interested parties at their farm on Sept. 12. They plan to meet with the students each week during the 
regularly scheduled Sunday School time and to also have Outreach Activities which could possibly involve younger 
students and their families. Jessica and Kevin said their first project would be organizing, preparing, and serving the food 
during the Annual Bazaar. Keith and other Council members thanked them and said we are grateful for their willingness to 
take this on.  
Sunday School -- Board of Education members Amber Radatz and Layona Manka sent a letter explaining the plans for 
Sunday School this year. The first day will be Sept. 13. Pam Johnson and Bonnie Johnson have agreed to be teachers. 
Unfortunately, the Sunday School is short 2 teachers and they are hoping someone will volunteer to fill these positions.  
Due to COVID, as long as students are required to wear masks in school, they will be required to wear masks when they 
are in the church building. Classes can and should be held outside when the weather cooperates and masks can be 
removed if outside. There will be no childrenôs choir until masks are not required in schools and in the event that school is 
cancelled, we will have to cancel in-person Sunday School. Since there will be no choir time, Sunday School will be from 
9:45 - 10:30. Each child who participates in Sunday School this year will receive a pin since their Attendance will not be 
recorded. 
They indicated that a survey had been sent to the families of each Sunday School-aged child in the congregation. They 
provided a list of the students whose parents had indicated that they would be attending.  
Amber and Layona noted that while they have enjoyed being able to serve the Sunday School children and families of Elk 
Creek Lutheran Church for the past several years, they feel it is time to allow others within the congregation who love 
childrenôs ministry to hold these positions on the Board of Education going forward.  
Choir -- No report 
Memorial Committee --  No report 
Janitor -- No report 
Office Staff -- No report 
Old Business --  

¶ Carpet Update -- As indicated in the WELCA Report, carpet samples are being examined, but no decision has 
been made. 

¶ Church Services --  
After discussion, everyone agreed the outdoor worship services were working nicely so far. It was noted that 
services could be held indoors on a rainy day or if low temperatures warranted it.  If held inside, everyone would 
need to wear masks and be socially distanced. If the numbers warranted it, people could use the basement so 
that everyone could be appropriately socially distanced. Singing could only be done if everybody was wearing a 
mask. It was noted that to be safe, people should not be sitting in the balcony during any church service. Only 
Becky and the bell ringer (probably Allen) should be in the balcony.  
After discussion, Tommy made a motion that Funerals can be held indoors and the family can use the facilities as 
needed. Family members can choose to bring in food and/or have meals catered; however the ladies will not be 
serving any meals until that is no longer a cause of concern. Lindsey seconded; the motion passed. 
¶ Room Dividers / Curtains -- Tabled. 

¶ Copier / Printer -- Keith had spoken to a company representative who indicated that we could buy a new printer 
or continue using the copier for as long as it continues working. The rep. indicated we would have easy access 
to parts through 2022 and the ink is usually the most expensive part for most printers. A good, new copier 
would cost $3,000 - $5,000 to buy or we could rent and end up with Service Fees. Pastor noted the issues 
appear to be with the printer because sometimes it doesnôt respond when something is sent to the printer. He 
said this especially seems to happen after updates have been made to the computer. Keith said he would ask 
Crystal to provide a checklist of problems and to come to the October Council Meeting.  

¶ Council Room Lighting -- Lindsey has spoken to Linda Odness about Jim doing the project. It has not been 
finished at this time. 

¶ Louvers / Tuckpointing -- Keith indicated that R J Jurowski provided a proposal and bid for the Tuckpointing and 
Louvers project to be done this fall. He added a second bid was also received; however the work would not be 
started until 2021 and it was higher in price. In addition, Jurowski agreed to fix and paint the louvers for an 
additional $1,000 or to allow some men from the church to use their equipment during off hours to do the 
project ourselves. As noted at the Special Congregational Meeting, it was decided to go with the Jurowski bid. 
Jan made a motion to pay R J Jurowski out of the Building Fund Checking Account when they completed the 
work. Rhonda seconded; the motion passed. Lori made a motion to have Jurowski fix and paint the louvers and 
to pay for it from the Building Fund Checking Account. Tim seconded; the motion passed. Allen Rongstad will 
be asked to select a color for the louvers which will ñlook good with the brick and roof.ò  

¶ Energy Concerns -- Lindsey asked that any insulating or other changes be put on hold until after the tuckpointing 
has been completed. It was noted that we may want to add spray foam into the attic to help seal it. Keith has 



not done anything about the Bat Houses. It was noted that when these are hung they will need to be located 
away from the church building. 

¶ Outlets on the East Wall of the Basement --  The problem has not been fixed, although sometimes the outlets 
do work when the breaker is thrown. Keith or Allen will check on whether the wire is hot; however since the 
problem appears to be intermittent, it may be necessary to call Onstad Electric to get the problem fixed. 

¶ On-line Giving -- Tim indicated setting up online giving would be relatively easy to do using the Tithe.ly software 
program. Tithe.ly would collect the fees at the time a donation was made using automatic withdrawals from 
savings or checking accounts or using online bill pay. For example, if John Doe made a $100 donation, the 
church would receive $98.70 and the company would keep $1.30 (1.3%). Unlike some other companies, there 
would be no annual fee and the Financial Secretary would be given the necessary information to help keep 
track of who has given what amount. Lindsey made a motion to try offering online giving, using the Tithe.ly 
program, by providing a link on the church website. Lori seconded; the motion passed. Lindsey volunteered to 
consult with Crystal Johnson and Brandi Berg and to collect the data and to give it to Financial Secretary 
Stephanie 

New Business --   
¶ Monthly Bills -- Lindsey  made a motion to pay the bills for the custodian, Becky, and Crystal; Stephanie 

seconded; motion passed. Lori was instructed to find out from Tammy Danenberg what the payment should be 
for operating the Clavinova for a church service so that she can be paid for substituting for Becky.  

¶ Other -- Keith noted that he received a request from the ELCA for support of their ministries. A thank you note 
was received from Sleep In Heavenly Peace in recognition of our gift of 33 age-appropriate sheets. It was 
noted that the group has made almost 300 beds for children in Trempealeau and Jackson counties. 

¶ Drive Your Tractor to Church Day -- Tommy proposed that Drive Your Tractor to Church Day be held on 
Sunday, Sep. 13. The Council agreed. He also invited all participants to go down to the Johnson Party Barn for 
coffee after the service and indicated that people could bring morning pastries if they choose. It was noted that 
this is also the first day of Sunday School. 

Next Meeting -- The next Council meeting will be on October 6  at 7 pm. 
Adjournment -- Tommy made a motion to adjourn; Stephanie seconded; motion passed. The meeting was closed at 
9:35  with the Lordôs Prayer. 
Respectfully submitted by Lori Nelson, Recording Secretary 
 

 
Lines from LaVerneΧ They say that the two things we are sure of are death and taxes. Life and death are 

in Godôs hands, as we have read, that the hairs on our head are numbered. God created you and loves you. 
He has known you ever since you were conceived. The reason you are alive is because God gave you life and 
he sustains your life and he has a purpose for you. The Lord has loved you, even through the years you 
rejected Him. He protected you and placed faith in Jesus in your heart. The Lord says, óI know my sheep and 
they know me.ô We certainly do not deserve the paradise God has prepared for us. We are Godôs children now, 
and what we will be has not yet appeared, but we know that when he appears we shall be like him, because 
we shall see him as he is (I John 3:2)  If we are baptized it is promised to us that we shall be saved and have 
eternal life, in soul and body. Repent of your sins and believe. May God bless you all and keep you in His 
loving care. 

Your Lay Minister, LaVerne 
P.S. Always keep your faith. 

Volunteer Drivers Needed! 

The New Freedom Transportation Program  is looking for volunteer 

drivers to provide rides for people with disabilities and the frail elderly. 

These rides would be for medical appointment s, shopping, or 

social/recreational activities. You will receive mileage reimbursement 

of 57.5 cents per mile. 

Call to get an application 1 -800 -228 -3287 (ask for Bobbi).  

 



We are looking  for people who may enjoy a home -cooked 

meal. We have received a Thrivent grant to provide these 

meals.  A group of folks will be getting together to compile 

meals and deliver  them  Saturday, October 24 . 

If you know someone who may be blessed with a home -

cooked meal, or you would like to make some food, please 

contact Stephanie at 715.694.2425.  

ATTENTION: Please check the table in the church 

basement for dishes that belong to you.  The items 

that are not claimed by the Bazaar (Oct 4) will be put 

on the White Elephant Sale.  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Special Congregational Meeting -- August 23, 2020 

President Keith Nelson called the Special Congregational Meeting to 
order and detailed the need for tuck pointing of the south side of the steeple 
of the church. Thus would be an area of approximately 980 square feet. It 
does include replacing some broken bricks as well as the mortar between the 
bricks. While this is a serious problem, it is not an emergency; however the 
longer we wait the more serious it will become.  

Two bids for the tuck pointing project have been submitted. The 
lower one for $15,940 was from R J Jurowski Construction Inc. The work 
would take approximately one week and involve 3 workers. Keith indicated there was about $12,000 in the Building Fund 
and other funds could be shifted. After Tammy Danenberg asked about the possibility of a warranty, Keith said that was 
not included; however it had been suggested that this type of work usually lasts about 50 years. Mike Nelson asked 
whether the price included the louvers on the steeple. Keith said an additional $1,000 would pay for the company to fix 
and paint the louvers or we could do the work ourselves using their equipment during off hours. Pam Johnson made a 
motion that the Council proceed with the tuck pointing project; Deb Ebert seconded; the motion carried.  

Tammy Danenberg made a motion to recess; Kevin Berg seconded; the motion passed. The meeting was 
recessed. 
Respectfully submitted by Lori Nelson, Recording Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



The Sew ‘n Sews would like to thank 
Brittany Franson for her donation of a large 
“stash” of material. Many of our quilts have 
been blessed to include these fabrics.  

 

 

 

 

Chicken Q and Brat feed 

Elk Creek Lutheran Church Parking lot 

W16316 County Rd OO 

October 4 th : 11:30-3pm   

$10  Includes:  chips, beans, pickle, bread, milk and a dessert bar quarter chicken dinner

Includes:  chips, beans, pickle, bread, milk and a dessert bar 

Chicken will be cooked with the same recipe as the Pleasantville Lions use for their 4th of 

July celebration (some of the Lions are even help cooking it!) Our event will coincide with 

the church Fall Bazaar. So please stay and bid on the auction items! 
 

Social distancing is recommended during our event. 

 

 

 

We would like to remind you as Thrivent members that 

you have the option to direct your Choice Dollars to  

Elk Creek Lutheran Church. 

Recent deposits made to Elk Creek Lutheran Church: 

   September deposits: $74.00. 

Sit down 

& Drive 

Thru 

Available 

All proceeds go to 

the Elk Creek 

Youth Group 

 


